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Term 2 
 
 

Week 10 

29 June 

RAA - Street Smart 

 

30 June 
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2 July 

End of Term 

School finishes 

2:00pm 

 

 

Term 3  

Monday, 19th July 

2021 

Leadership News 
The end of term is almost here with only one more busy week to go before the end of 

Term 2. We wrap up the term with the final fund raiser event for the Year 6/7 camp to 

Narnu Farm at Hindmarsh Island. Following the Trash and Treasure sale a few 

weeks ago, this week, many students enjoyed a delicious sausage sizzle. The Year 

6/7 students and staff worked very hard to fill the many orders for this special lunch. 

Market Day will be held next week. The Year 6/7 students have spent many weeks 

researching, planning, designing and developing their market stalls ready for the big 

day next Wednesday.  This is all part of their work on developing entrepreneur skills.   

Class Dojo has become a valuable communication tool for our school. Teachers 

have found it very useful for sharing whole school and class information. Families 

have also found it useful, as it allows them to get the information they need about the 

school, as well as contacting the teacher about student learning and for reporting   

absences. Because of the success of Class Dojo and through feedback from       

families, we have decided to discontinue the use of the SkoolBag app. If you are not 

yet    connected to Class Dojo, please let your teacher know so they can assist you 

with this. We are also working toward having a school text messaging service that 

will support the school and parents to easily report absences. Keep an eye out for 

more               information about this next term.  

A number of School Governing Council members worked hard with me over many 

years, to seek funding and permission from the Department for Education for a new 

fence.  Student leadership is important and valued at The Pines School. One of the 

ways we develop student leadership is through our Student Representative Council 

(SRC). This term the SRC has been looking at how we can make learning better at 

The Pines School. SRC students have been working through a process to  develop 

their thinking and ideas for this school improvement project. This has  included     

getting feedback and ideas from students in every class. The SRC then had to     

carefully analyse and sort all the different ideas and have been able to come put with 

the top 9 ideas. The next step will be getting some more feedback from all  classes to 

decide which ones to focus on and develop. Keep an eye out for updates about how 

this exciting work develops.  

Last  week  we  celebrated  our  new  fence  around  our oval.   The school    

community had wanted a fence around the oval for quite a while and a community 

petition was submitted. The school community wanted the fence to further secure our 

school. Problems with motor bikes, cars and strangers coming onto the oval had 

been issues, as the fence borders the verge by the road. Having the fence means 

that it’s much safer for our students and staff on the oval.  

A number of School Governing Councils had worked hard with me over years, to 

seek funding and permission from the Department for Education for a new fence. I’d 
like to acknowledge the work of Governing Council members, leaders, staff and    
others who assisted make this project happen.  
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Leadership News    
 

At our celebration last week we also acknowledged the excellent support of Michael Brown MP. Michael assisted us over 

time pursue approval and funding for the fence. The Department for Education funded the whole project this year, which 

was excellent. Salisbury Council has also offered to assist our school further develop our oval for Junior Cricket and Junior 

Soccer. 

While the school oval is not available during school hours, fence gates remain open after school hours, including on the 
weekends, so that the community can use the oval after hours. We ask anyone using the oval to help us look after this   
area. If dogs are brought in after-hours it’s important to pick up after dogs. Our Groundsman spends a lot of time keeping 
our oval in good condition for our students and we ask all those using this space to be responsible and respect this area.  

At the end of next week school holidays will begin. I’d like to wish all students a safe, enjoyable holiday.  Students and staff 

have worked really hard to continue our work on improvement for every child in terms one and two.  A lot has been         

accomplished so far this year and we look forward to terms 3 and 4. Many of our students are now learning musical        

instruments and some performed really well last week. Some of our students are also involved in Choir and practising for 

the Adelaide performance later this year.  

Don’t forget that school finishes at 2pm on the last day of term next Friday 2
nd

 July. We wish our students and their families 

a very safe holiday.  

Reports will come home at the end of term. 

Best Wishes 
Cherie Collings 
Principal 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Fence Opening Student Report  

 

Annabel our reporter from Room 33 reports about her experience at the Fence Opening event last week: 

Last week was the opening of our new oval fence. Students from classes came to watch. We also had some SRC students 

say some speeches about why they are thankful for the fence, such as it helps to keep us safer at school.  

Before the speeches started, we all waited for our special guest Michael Brown MP to arrive. Then the Reception students 

from Room 3 did the Acknowledgment to Country that Miss Keryl had taught them. The Pines School Orchestra did a     

performance. I played a duet with Harry, then the whole orchestra played a song called Tap Dancer. The SRC students 

gave Michael Brown MP a thankyou card for helping us to get the fence. We also gave him a box of fresh produce from our 

school gardens. Mr Brown made everyone laugh when he said he had never been invited to a fence opening before or 

been given a thankyou card for helping with a fence.  

I enjoyed the fence opening, and enjoyed playing the cello for the performance, even though it was a bit scary because it 
was my first time performing with my cello. I also enjoyed seeing the receptions doing the Acknowledgment to Country and 
when Mr Brown made us all laugh.  
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Canteen News 

Qkr Ordering Update 

 

To cancel lunch orders that have already been ordered and paid for: 

1. Open Qkr App and tap activity. 

2. Scroll down to order history and sign in with your password. 

3. Tap the red circle on the right side of the order to be cancelled. 
You can select the entire order or individual items and then press 
OK. 

4. You can cancel any order made by 9am. 

If you need to cancel after this time please contact the canteen. 


